
WAC 357-04-045  Which part-time or temporary employees of higher 
education employers are exempt from civil service rules?  Persons em-
ployed to work one thousand fifty hours or less in a twelve consecu-
tive month period from the original date of hire or October 1, 1989, 
whichever is later, are exempt from civil service rules.

Employees who are either exempt under this subsection or excep-
tions authorized under WAC 357-19-440, and who work more than three 
hundred fifty hours in a twelve consecutive month period from the 
original date of hire or January 1, 2004, whichever is later, may be 
included in an appropriate bargaining unit for purposes of collective 
bargaining, as determined by the public employment relations commis-
sion. Overtime and time worked as a student employee under the provi-
sions of WAC 357-04-040 are not counted in the three hundred fifty 
hours. For purposes of counting the three hundred fifty hours, the 
twelve-month period will begin on the employee's original date of hire 
or January 1, 2004, whichever is later. The next twelve-month period 
will repeat accordingly. For example:

The employee's original date of hire is June 1, 2009. The twelve-
month period would be June 1, 2009, through May 31, 2010. The next 
twelve-month period would be June 1, 2010, through May 31, 2011. This 
pattern will continue.

Once the employee works at least three hundred fifty hours in a 
job classification in the collective bargaining unit the employee re-
mains in that collective bargaining unit until the end of the first 
twelve-month period (as described in this section) in which the em-
ployee does not work at least three hundred fifty hours in a job clas-
sification that is in the collective bargaining unit. An employee who 
has not worked sufficient hours in a bargaining unit job classifica-
tion to remain in the bargaining unit, is excluded from the bargaining 
unit until the employee again works at least three hundred fifty hours 
in a bargaining unit job classification in a twelve-month period (as 
described in this section).

Temporary appointment under the provisions of this section may be 
subject to remedial action in accordance with WAC 357-19-450, if the 
number of hours worked exceeds one thousand fifty hours in a twelve 
consecutive month period from the original date of hire or October 1, 
1989, whichever is later. Overtime and time worked as a student em-
ployee under the provisions of WAC 357-04-040 are not counted in the 
one thousand fifty hours. For purposes of counting the one thousand 
fifty hours, the twelve-month period will begin on the employee's 
original date of hire or October 1, 1989, whichever is later. The next 
twelve-month period will repeat accordingly. For example:

The employee's original date of hire is June 1, 2009. The twelve-
month period would be June 1, 2009, through May 31, 2010. The next 
twelve-month period would be June 1, 2010, through May 31, 2011. This 
pattern will continue.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 41.06.150. WSR 10-11-021, § 357-04-045, 
filed 5/10/10, effective 6/10/10. Statutory Authority: Chapter 41.06 
RCW. WSR 04-15-016, § 357-04-045, filed 7/8/04, effective 7/1/05.]
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